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Notice of Decision 
Town Removal of Trees on 

Designated Scenic Road 
 
On 20 April 2022, the Madbury Planning Board conducted a Public Hearing in accordance with 

NH RSA 231:158 and the ordinances and regulations of the Town of Madbury.   

 

The hearing considered the Town of Madbury’s request to remove three (3) trees along Nute 

Road as part of the 2022 repaving of the road. 

 

Nute Road is designated a “Scenic Road” under RSA 231:157.  Per RSA 231:158 written 

consent of the planning board is required prior to removal of trees on a scenic road.   

 

The Madbury Planning Board APPROVED the Town of Madbury’s request without conditions. 
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